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Townsend, Erle

From: Amy McLaughlin <blackdog207@outlook.com>

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2023 4:41 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

a!achments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I am vehemently opposed to this proposed rule.  As we have all seen, across the country, people do NOT want electric 

vehicles.  And par�cularly in Maine, where cold temperatures make them even more imprac�cal.  I oppose electric 

vehicles in principle because they are actually worse for the environment.  Hundreds of thousands of tons of material 

are mined to provide the needed minerals for ba$ery components.  The ba$eries are not recyclable and will wind up in 

landfills.  In addi�on, as ci�zens of the United States, we should have freedom of choice in what we buy.  We should not 

be forced by the government to purchase certain products, whether it is by direct or indirect government ac�ons.  This 

is a BAD rule.  Maine is not California.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Amy M. McLaughlin 

Chelsea, Maine 

 


